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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 82ND LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 19, 2011

TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB242 by Craddick (Relating to the authority of certain retired peace officers to carry certain 
firearms.), As Engrossed

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Occupations Code to authorize the head of a state or local law enforcement 
agency to allow an honorably retired peace officer an opportunity to demonstrate weapons proficiency 
if the retired officer provides an affidavit stating that the officer separated employment prior to 
completing 15 years of service as a commissioned officer with one or more state or local law 
enforcement agencies and is a qualified retired law enforcement officer, as defined by 18 U.S.C. 
Section 926C.

The bill would amend the Penal Code to authorize qualified retired peace officers to carry certain 
firearms with photo identification issued by a federal, state or local law enforcement agency.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2011.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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